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Message from the Headteacher 

Monday was an exciting day – and 

we made the most of all the snow 

at school with snow poetry, snow 

maths and snowman building 

competitions.  Thank you for all the 

messages of support regarding 

keeping the school open and for 

walking your children safely up to 

school.  Particular thanks to the 

staff who were able to walk to 

school so that we could open as 

usual and to those parents who 

helped me clear the school site. I 

couldn’t have done it without you 

all!  Also, thanks to Mr Szortowski, 

a headteacher in Oxford, who had 

to close his own school but came in 

to help us!  We had over 100 

children in school, which was great 

to see. 

Thank you to all the parents who 

have taken down any inappropriate 

references to school staff from 

social media and for 

meeting/discussing this with me.  

We all want our school and its 

community to thrive and if parents 

have an individual complaint to 

make, there is a clear and 

appropriate complaints procedure 

to follow which does not involve 

going through social media.  Thank 

you for all the much appreciated 

messages of support received by 

myself and the staff concerned 

about this.. 

 

 

 

KS2 Carol Service 
Thank you to all our KS2 children for a 
wonderful Carol Service.  Despite not 

being able to use the church due to the 
icy conditions, it didn’t seem to affect 

the standard of the performance! 
Not only is this a great way for the 

children to showcase their talents, but 
also a way to get us all in the Christmas 
spirit.  We hope the children’s singing, 
readings, and even dancing have set 

your Christmas off to a fabulous start! 
Again, thanks to the PLT for meeting 

and greeting and to FOMBS for 
providing refreshments. 

 
 

 



Road safety competition winner 

   Last month many of our children entered 
the Oxfordshire road safety competition, 
designing a poster to promote this.  We 

were delighted to learn that George 
Belcher in Year 5 was one of the 8 

county winners and has won…. a bike!!  
This was presented in assembly on 

Monday. 

Pantomime 

 

It was lovely to see the children enjoying a  

touring company’s version of Aladdin this 

morning.  Particular thanks go to Becky 

Bishop for providing cakes for the children 

to have during the interval.  If you haven’t 

yet brought in the 50p for the cake, you 

can do so on Monday – thank you. 

 


